
 
 
A question you may have…  
 
“I have heard about it, but I am not really sure what it is all about”? 
Scouts BSA Troops select a theme, create skits and props, dress in costume, and 
use their Showmanship skills to scare and entertain guests.  We require that all 
Scouts are age 11 and older.  Arrow of Light Scouts are welcome to attend if 
accompanied by an adult provided that they are teamed up with a Scout Troop. 
Units can select to haunt in a pre-designated location either along a hay wagon 
route or up close on a designated walking trail. 
 
“What is the time of the event?” 
Hours for haunting vary every evening with an event start time at 7:00 pm.  We 
send our guests out in hay wagons until 9:00 pm or until the front line comes to 
an end.  We have run as late as 11:00 pm on some evenings.  We ask that all of 
our Staff continue to haunt until the last wagon departs the trail and our last 
guest has departed the parking lot.  This assures that all of our guests get to enjoy 
the full scare.  The Haunted Hayride and Walk run the last Friday and Saturday 
evenings, the last two weekends in October. 
 
“Is there food provided?” 
Units will arrive at Camp, no later than 6:00 pm on Friday evening.  A light meal is 
provided to everyone on Friday in their campsites, with a more formal dinner 
provided on Saturday evening in the Dining Hall.  If there is anyone who has a 
food allergy, we will accommodate as long as we are informed in advance.  All 
other meals are provided by the units.  Because we run concessions during the 



event, our staff can go to the Dining Hall and purchase concessions after the 
event and guests have been waited on.  After the event on Saturday evening, 
leftover concessions that are not able to be used the next week or year are made 
available to our Staff at no cost. 
 
“What happens during the day on Saturday?”   
Units may do activities within their units, we offer service opportunities at camp, 
hiking, field games, an occasional merit badge opportunity and more. 
 
“My unit doesn’t have enough people to set up a scare, can we volunteer in 
other ways?” 
Of course!  We offer a lot of opportunities for everyone to participate.  Whether 
you have one Scout that wants to haunt, or if they or adults want to volunteer as 
support staff.  We have positions such as front-line directors, concessions, 
parking, security, trail guides, wagon loaders and unloaders, marshmallow 
roasters, ghost story tellers, and so much more.   
 
“Is there a cost to Staff?” 
Yes, but it is very minimal.  Cost per person is no more than $7.00. 
This includes: Insurance, Camping, Food and the Event patch (optional).   
 
“Will there be a pre meeting so we can ask more questions, and see where we 
will be assigned?”  
Yes, usually late September or early October. 
 
“If I have any questions ahead of time, who do I contact?” 
Please contact Cari Hush email: carihush@gmail.com or via phone/text 262-902-
0369 
 
We are looking forward to another great haunting season!!! 
SCari Hush 
Scare Chair 
Haunted Hayride 
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